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August 12, 2018

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about conspiracy. Obstructions to the investigation

headed by Special Counsel Muller give the impression of something to hide.

You have frequently and publicly suggested that General Sessions should

be obstructing this investigation - most recently yesterday. Such comments

are clearly chilling to the rule of law. Also this week Representative Nunes

was recorded at a campaign event touting a conspiracy to obstruct this

same investigation. His argument was that republicans should be elected

because of their intent to obstruct the Muller investigation by first impeach-

ing Deputy Attorney General Rosenstein and giving General Sessions or you

more leeway to appoint someone more amenable to illegally obstructing the

investigation. Such a conspiracy involving Representative Nunes and pos-

sibly many house members, General Sessions or you clearly merits its own

investigation.

Please assure me that you will not obstruct investigations.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our honest government.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


